
WOODVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS
JUNE 25, 2008

Minutes of the Regular meeting of the Board of Public Affairs held on Wednesday June 25, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers of Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were BOPA members – President Scott Schneider, Bill Andrews and Larry Shue, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members Bob Hathaway and Judy Karchner, Works Administrator Bob Rickard.
Minutes of the regular meeting of May 28 were approved as presented.
CLERK-TREASURER – Runion presented Finance Payment #1282 in the amount of $118,207.21.  Andrews made a motion to approve the payment, Shue second.  VOTE - 
Yeas – Andrews, Shue, Schneider   Nays – None   MOTION CARRIED 3-0
Runion presented the consumption report for the BOPA’s review.

REPORTS – Rickard
· Ordinances to enter into contract with A&N Construction, Inc. and ALL Service Contracting Corp. for the refurbishing of the filters at the water treatment plant, and the installation of media for the purpose of renovating the filters, will be presented to Council on July 7.
During this process of renovating the filters, hours of operation will increase. 

· The upgrade of the service at Chippewa Tools on Oak St. went very well. About 90% of the cost was the Village responsibility, but many upgrades were needed. Speed Trap Diner has also expressed an interest in upgrading.
· US Utilities brought in a used 1999 Ford Digger Truck with 53,000 miles for inspection and use for possible purchase. The employee’s will use the truck in a daily routine to evaluate its performance. The cost of this truck is $44,900.
Shue suggested that we keep looking for a newer model before making a decision.

· Everyone has been certified in the lab to operate the Water Treatment Plant. 
· The electric boxes have been hung at the park for the 4th of July Celebration. The electric will be connected sometime this week.

· The loss in water pressure that created the boil advisory has been investigated. The controller instrument failed. An automatic dialer system is being researched for the Water Treatment Plant to eliminate this from happening again. This system would set off an alarm, which would then dial a number compiled by us. There would be a list of numbers and it will continue down the list until someone responds. The alarm would be set to go off at a programmed pressure reading.
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REPORTS – CONTINUED - Rickard
· Eagon & Associates has started their evaluation of the drinking water-supply wells.  When they have finished all testing, the results will be compiled, and they will make a recommendation for augmenting the capacity of the existing wells. 
· ODOT has reported that they are about 2 weeks behind schedule. They are hoping to have east and west bound traffic on the North side of Rt. 20 by the second week in July.
· The computer used by Kris Gerwin needs to be updated. Gerwin has received a quote from Dell for $900.00. The Town Hall has already purchased some of the software when they upgraded, and it can be installed on Gerwin’s computer. 

Andrews made a motion to purchase a new computer for the Utilities Dept.

           at a cost not to exceed $1000.00. Shue second. VOTE – Yeas-Andrews, 

           Shue, and Schneider. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0.

· The igniter on the heater at the pool as been fixed. The pump burned up because of wiring burning from underground. The wiring has been temporarily put overhead. 
Schneider adjourned the meeting at 7:45 p.m


President Scott Schneider

Clerk-Treasurer Barbara J. Runion
